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               Redwood Empire Regional Group #27

                                      P.O. Box 3302

                        Santa Rosa, California 95402

April, 2021
Hello Club Members, Happy April!  
I can't believe it's been a year since we had our regular club meeting at Round Table. I hope this newsletter finds everyone doing well and hopefully have received one or both Covid vaccinations. Watching the news tonight, they reported that California will be restriction free by the middle of June. I hope they are right. Most of us are ready for life to get back to normal.

I hope all of you received your copy of the V-8 Times this month, March/April 2021. On page 17, Honorable mention was made to John Thompson for all the work he put into our Redwood Review.  I hope we can find a replacement soon so we can continue to keep updated with our club news. No pressure here, but consider helping us with this position.

Received a call from Pam Johnston, our Sunshine lady, and we are happy to announce that our club has no sad news to report this month. If you hear of any member that could use a card or support from our club, please let Pam know.

Last week the National Early Ford Club President, John Caldwell, held a Virtual Zoom meeting with all the Regional Club Presidents. I attended this meeting with over 45 other Club Presidents. It sounds like all the clubs are ready to get back to meets and tours soon. He reported that it will depend on the area's we live in and what is permitted. John reported that there will be a 2021 Virtual Car Show that will be featured in the July/August Issue of the V-8 times. If you are interested, check out page 16 of the current issue of the V-8 Times. It would be fun to see some of our club cars represented. The Deadline for Entries is May 1st. John also discussed the 2021 Membership Drive starting May 1st running through August 1st. Clubs can win $1,000. I will submit an application to participate. 

It looks like there will be members attending the Burney Tour in May. Tom Johnston is putting this tour together and would love to have you join them. Please contact Tom if you are interested in attending, 707-255-1230.

Mark your calendars for June 18th for National Drive your V-8 Vehicle Day. I will be putting a driving tour together for that day with a Picnic Lunch at a Fun Park. Looking forward to seeing everyone on the Drive. There will be more information next month.

As for Dave's 1963 Ford Falcon "Covid" Project, he is having a great time putting the trim and insides together. Of course there are bumps along the way getting the right parts and getting them to look perfect.

We will be having our Regular Monthly Meeting on Tuesday, April 13th at 7:00 using Zoom. Sign in using 283 760 6253 with Passcode kx4Xqy or 098852. I will be sending a Zoom Meeting invitation and link to sign into the meeting. I hope to see you at the meeting.

Have a great and safe month.

Carol
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Apr 01     Jane Lester

Apr 02     Steve Vining

Apr 03     Don Singleterry

Apr 07     Tony Quick

Apr 08    Pamela Cook

Apr 09    Shirley Pool-Smith

Apr 11    Michelle McFarland

Apr 12    Sharon Lawson                                            

Apr 20     Kinnie Gallegos               Apr 21     Kim Williams                     Apr 24     Darrel Billings                     

Apr 26     Charlie Brown

Minutes of General Meeting:  March 2021

Tuesday March 9, 2021    
The Zoom Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by our President Carol Rasmussen.
The Minutes of Meeting:  The minutes of last month’s meeting were approved as submitted.
Members in attendance tonight:   28
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Dennis Ripple presented the monthly treasurer’s report.
New Members and Guests: No new members or guests tonight.
Birthdays:   Bill Burns was tonight’s winner, he was given his choice of a V-8 necklace or a V-8 grill badge as his gift and chose the necklace, everyone sang Happy Birthday to Bill, Chuck Paul & John Girman.
Business:   Carol received information from the National Club, No National Meets will be held in 2021, There is a Western National meet being planned for July 11-14, 2022 in Wenatchee Washington.  Also being planned is a National Meet in Australia in 2022A membership contest is being planned to get Regional Groups to get people to register for the National Club with a $ 1,000 prize, more info to come soon.  

June 19th is Drive Your V-8 Day, Members are encouraged to take pictures and submit them to the V-8 Times.
Some Regional Groups are having Non-Club Sponsored Tours.

Steve Vining is updating and bringing our website current. Moving to a new Format and possible new hosting company.

Doug Clem’s V-8 was featured in the Costco Magazine.
Tours and Events: Tom Johnston reported that there will be a Car Show in Burney at the Pit river Casino on Saturday May 29th, give him a call for more information. 
Sunshine Lady:  No new reports.
Hard Luck: Dave Trabucco has a screeching noise in his 56 Pickup
Tech tips: None reported
Cars and Parts for Sale: None reported.
Club Cars Driven to the Meeting: Everyone had their car with them tonight
Membership Attendance Drawing: Rich DeCroff was the winner tonight but was not present.

Carol’s Carload of Fun: Carol had a great V-8 Year Day game for all the members, Kim Williams was the winner, but we had to provide our own candy.
Scholarship Raffle: None tonight
The meeting was adjourned around 7:50.
Minutes submitted by Steve McClain, Club Secretary.

